
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE
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AUC.18/08
ANNUAL AUDIT AND ASSESSMENT LETTER 2007/08


The Director of Corporate Services submitted Report CORP.11/08 attaching for Members’ consideration the final Annual Audit and Inspection Letter for 2007/08 received on 18 March 2008.

The Audit Manager thanked the Committee for the opportunity to present the final Audit and Inspection Letter.  He reported that the Audit Commission was undergoing a restructure and that Mrs Karen Murray had now replaced Mr Mark Heap as District Auditor and would attend the June 2008 meeting of the Committee. 

The Audit Manager then outlined the content of the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter providing an overall summary of the Audit Commission’s Assessment and highlighting key messages and action required by the Council.  A programme of meetings with finance staff had been scheduled to work through issues in relation to the final accounts process.

In conclusion he said that progress was being made but, as always, some improvements were still required.

During their consideration of the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter Members raised the following issues and observations:

(a) The positive progress achieved was welcomed by the Committee.

(b) In response to a question, the Head of Audit Services advised that the Partnership Policy had been considered by the Executive on 18 March and would be submitted to Council for approval on 29 April 2008.

(c) In response to a question, the Director outlined progress on the Shared Services agenda, which included the development of a Cumbria‑wide Shared Services Strategy (including a Business Architecture Project); the Carlisle / Copeland Revenues and Benefits Shared Management Arrangement, and the Carlisle / Allerdale ICT Shared Service which was currently being investigated.

ACE and the Connected Cumbria Partnership Board would be merged into a new more strategic and focussed Board designed to drive forward efficiency.

She added that progress was ongoing on the issue of the Cumbria Wide Property Review. 

(d) The Audit Manager explained the difference between trivial, non‑trivial and material errors and their respective implications for the Council’s accounts.

(e) The Deputy Chief Executive provided an update on the job evaluation and appeal process, commenting that work was underway to complete the appeals process by 31 July 2008.  Progress could then be made on the delivery of a new fair and equitable pay structure.  Subject to satisfactory progress being made on the consultation process with the Trade Unions and relevant parties affected, the aim was to have the new pay structure implemented by 31 December 2008.

The Chairman sought an assurance that the necessary resources were in place to meet the 31 July 2008 deadline.  The Deputy Chief Executive acknowledged that the deadline was ambitious, but that Officers were doing all that they could, in the context of the current constraints which included vacancy management. 

(f) In response to a question, the Audit Manager explained that the City Council was assessed as Good in the Comprehensive Performance Assessment (CPA) carried out in 2003.  The Council had not asked for a re‑assessment.  Figure 1 showed the overall performance of District Councils in CPA.  It was important to recognise that the UOR thresholds increased year on year in facilitating continuous improvement and the Council would have to work hard to maintain or improve upon its score.

(g) The Chairman highlighted areas of good performance, which included community leadership and achievement of the ‘Go Award North West’.  The Housing Benefits Service also remained high performing over all.

She noted that the Council had committed itself to tackling environmental improvement and responding to climate change through the ‘Nottingham Declaration’, but the development of a full range of clear objectives, baseline information on CO² emissions and improvement targets in support of the environmental policy were not yet in place.  She queried whether it was appropriate to ask the Director of Community Services to provide a written update to Members in that regard.

The Audit Manager replied that the latter issue would be picked up next year in terms of progress made by the Council, but it was a matter for Members as to whether they wished to receive an update thereon.

The Director of Corporate Services added that the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee would consider the Council’s direction of travel, but a response could be provided if Members so wished.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter and the actions being taken to address the improvements required be noted.

(2) That the Committee acknowledged and welcomed the positive progress achieved across a range of Council services.

(3) That the Director of Community Services be requested to provide a written update on progress with the development of a full range of clear objectives, baseline information on CO² emissions and improvement targets in support of the environmental policy.







